Great Barrington Fire District


Minutes for Prudential Committee Meeting on December 19, 2023
Great Barrington Water Department

17 East Street Great Barrington MA 01230
Board Members and Employees Present:


Kenneth Schumacher



Vice Chairman – Prudential Committee

William Foster



Member – Prudential Committee

Robert Hammer



Member – Prudential Committee

William Brinker



Member – Prudential Committee

Pete Marks




Superintendent


Cynthia Ullrich



District Clerk

Guests in attendance:


Tim Murdock




Western Mass Climbers Coalition


Nick Friedman



Western Mass Climbers Coalition


Jim Mercer




Housatonic Water Works. Inc.

The meeting was called to order at 4:35 P.M. by Prudential Committee Vice-Chairman, William Foster.

Citizen Speak Time:
Approve the Minutes of the Meeting of December 5, 2023:
WF made a motion to approve the minutes from the December 5, 2023 meeting.  RH seconded the motion. Motion passed with a unanimous vote.
Tim Murdock asked the board if they were working on a variance on the BNR property in exchange of permitting for property at East Rock.  There was a brief discussion regarding liability.  TM stated he believed there was a statute for posted properties where the liability is protected if the property is deemed for public recreational use.
Superintendent’s Report:

PM continues working on maintenance of valves.  He told the board of an issue with “obstructing the roadway” that occurred while repairing shut offs.  Great Barrington Public Works Superintendent, Joe Aberdale notified PM of two projects the town is currently working on where there is a conflict with the district water lines.
The board expressed concern as to why the district was not involved in the planning of these projects that involve the fire district water lines and asked CU to address the concern in a letter to the town manager.

Financial Report:
CU submitted the following warrants:


Warrant #23 dated 12/8/2023


Warrant #24 dated 12/15/2023

Old Business:  
CU read an email from McCormick’s office regarding the purchase and sales agreement with Community Land Trust.

JM addressed the board asking for a time line for the Interconnect project.  

New Business:
CU submitted an email from Mark Pruhenski for the cost of services provided to the fire district.  
Having concluded its business, Mr. Foster moved to adjourn the meeting and the meeting was adjourned without objection at 5:35 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,

Cynthia Ullrich

District Clerk
